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I want to express my gratitude for your support of me as your 2015-2017 1st Vice President.  I have been honored and have learned much during this time.  I look forward to serving you in another capacity in the future.


During 2015 and 2016 I worked closely with my own wonderful Nu Chapter to help plan a very successful 2016 Beta Gamma State Leadership Training Workshop held in Eagle River, AK.  During the business meetings of that workshop the groundwork was laid for this historic (GTM) State Convention.


I want to personally thank President Judy Jasperson and the Planning Committee for the work, time and effort they put into this ground-breaking endeavor.  They certainly made my job as 1st VP during 2017 much easier.


Thank you for the honor to serve Beta Gamma State.

DKG Alaska - OnLine Convention

Leadership Development Committee Report

April 22, 2017

The Leadership Development Committee the 2016-2017 biennium has been composed of Amy Budge, Membership Chairman; Joan Lower, Treasurer; Claudia Hall, Educational Excellence Committee (EEC) Chairman and Judy Jasperson, President, ex officio. We all thank you for giving us the opportunity to serve you these past two years.

During the State Workshop in Eagle River last year, sectionals were held to help chapter officers and committee chairmen be ready and able to do their jobs, and to help every member as a potential future leader be more confident in accepting future offices and committee chairmanships when asked.  Part of the leadership Development budget included a $75 stipend to each incoming chapter president, or incoming vice-president attending as a proxy for her president, who attended the 2016 Leadership Workshop.

The primary responsibility of the Leadership Committee this year is to facilitate orientation for incoming state officers.  The incoming and outgoing presidents with the Leadership Chairman will organize orientation at time(s) and place(s) to be determined.
Thank you to every member who accepted a position of leadership at the chapter or state level during this past biennium, and thank you to every member who supported and encouraged those leaders.

During this biennium, effective Leadership orientation has been hampered by 3 problems:

· insufficient time for new leaders to become more familiar with the purposes of the Society and the responsibilities of their positions in promoting those purposes
· lack of organization that allows experienced leaders to work with each other in areas of their own choosing   
· not identifying or providing materials and resources that will be helpful to the leaders and actually be used by them
A survey of sitting 2016-2018 presidents/co-presidents is summarized here with recommendations to the incoming Leadership Development Committee:

· Presidents generally feel challenged and inspired, but also often feel stressed and overly busy.  Some chapters have health-related difficulties that could not have been foreseen.
Recommendation: include in the orientation ways to delegate responsibilities, cut corners and organize time.

· Most presidents are enjoying helpful and supportive chapter leaders and members, and feel more knowledgeable regarding DKG.  Several expressed gratitude that there is a 2nd year coming to work on goals not accomplished during the first year.  Adding new members and keeping current members involved and dedicated were often mentioned as continuing concerns.
Recommendation: include time for leaders to voice concerns and share ideas that have been successful in their chapters.

· First-time presidents wish they had had more experience when beginning but have gained confidence through helpful chapter leaders and members.  Experienced presidents already had confidence.  Most do not have any requests for assistance from DKG Alaska.
Recommendation:  plan some time for experienced leaders to focus on concerns or new ideas rather than the basic information that new leaders benefit from, or partner with new leaders as mentors.

· presidents as a whole are not using either the flash drive or binder of information and resources.  Most use the websites or rely on experienced leaders in their chapter or area when information is needed.
Recommendation: prepare binders but USE them during the orientation sessions rather than just handing them out to take home.  Prepare additional binders for co-presidents.

Respectfully submitted,

Daphne Hofschulte

Beta Gamma State Leadership Development Chairman

The Nuggets 2016-2017 Report from Aldean Kilbourn, editor

Emails were sent to all Beta State members for three issues of The Nuggets (May 2016, Fall 2016, Winter 2017) with a link to the state webpage.  Delivery continues to be a problem as some emails don't work.  It is imperative that members let International know (through logging on to DKG-INTERNATIONAL's website and updating that information) and letting the editor and/or webmaster know when there is a change in an email address.   It's also a challenge to get the vast number of members to actually go click on the link and read the Nuggets so they are informed of what the group is doing.

There continues to be a request that each chapter provide at least one article write up and hopefully accompanying photos for each of the three issues of The Nuggets.  Deadlines are May 1, September 1, and January 1 to submit.  Highlight a long time member or a new initiate if nothing else so we learn about one another.  Designating someone in the chapter each year to be responsible for this would immensely help out The Nuggets' editor in creating issues.  Photos should be sent separately as jpgs, as large as possible as 72 dpi photos don't work well to size.  Write ups should not be formatted, only sent as plain text in an email.  If there is a need for formatting, tell the editor what's wanted so she can create it in the actual issue of The Nuggets.

The Delta Kappa Gamma Society International

Alaska State Organization

Rules Report for the Executive Committee Meeting and Online Convention

April 22, 2017
Thank you to all members who voted in October 2016 to allow our state to waive the portion of the Bylaws and Standing Rules pertaining to DKG Alaska State Meetings. This allowed us to proceed with the Online Convention we are having today. Many members have commented for some time that our chapters were, for many reasons, unable to support a “face to face” meeting every year. So today is the beginning of a solution of this difficult problem.

The remainder of this year, the Rules Committee will be working to create new language to replace the previous wording in our DKG Alaska Bylaws and Standing Rules with respect to our State Meetings. All members in attendance at the Leadership Convention in Homer in 2018 will be asked to vote to approve the language supporting this new concept of only one state face to face meeting in even numbered years (Leadership Convention) and an Online Convention in odd numbered years.

We need your help in this process. After the Online Convention today, the Chapter Presidents and other Executive Board Members will receive a message asking them to give the committee their comments, both positive and negative, concerning the new meeting plan. The comments from both our leaders and our chapter members will help the Rules Committee to create the replacement language for the DKG Alaska Bylaws and Standing Rules that will be satisfactory to all our DKG members. 

Our plan is to keep you all informed of the progress being made as the new language is developed. So we need to continue to hear your ideas. The suggested language will be printed in the January 2018 Alaska Nuggets for all members to study. Then a vote will take place during the General Membership meeting at the Leadership Convention in April of 2018 in Homer.

The Rules Committee thanks you for your support. We look forward to hearing your ideas about this important change to the way we do business in DKG Alaska!

The Rules Committee

Barbara Sell, Chair

Gretchen Van Hove, Judy Jasperson, Geri Benshoff, Daphne Hofschulte, 

Judy Ireton, Joan Lower

Beta Gamma State Historian Report 

April 22, 2017

The Fall 2016 deposit to the Archives at the University of Alaska Fairbanks had to be canceled, so the materials from Rho Chapter and those from the State President's box will be deposited in June of 2017.

In the final stages of preparation are the Biennial Summaries,  packets of minutes and copies of the Nuggets for each biennium.  All will be deposited in June as well.

I need to add that the past State Presidents will be receiving a new Page 1 of President Judy Jasperson's biography with the dates of her second biennium added.  I will be sending out an e-mail shortly to see if anyone would like to receive an electronic copy instead of a hard copy.

Judith Ireton

State Historian

Leadership Management Seminar Report – Maryanne Allan

“ELEANOR! Give up two weeks of a beautiful Fairbanks summer to go to hot, muggy Austin, Texas? I DON’T want to do it!” was my response EVERY time Eleanor Houts suggested that I attend the Delta Kappa Gamma Educational Leadership Seminar (also called the Golden Gift) in Austin, in July. She finally wore me down. I changed my mind, applied at the last minute and was accepted.  Judy Ireton gave me encouragement as well so I decided It was meant to be. Eleanor and Judy were right when they told me I would really enjoy it.  It turned out to be an amazing experience. 

I met 29 very different women from around the US, Canada, Mexico, Finland, Germany and the Netherlands, all of whom were, caring, encouraging, bright, and active in Delta Kappa Gamma. They became friends that I will have for many years.

We attended classes all day, M. through F. which were divided into morning and afternoon sessions, for two weeks. They were so well taught. There was one instructor that I felt was average. The rest were truly outstanding!

These were the topics that were covered:

Situational Leadership

Emotional Intelligence

Values and Ethics 

Mental Agility

Leadership Presence

Negotiation

Personality and Management Styles

Using Temperament in Management and Communication

Creative Solutions

Thinking on your Feet

Conflict Resolution and Roleplaying

Obtaining Optimal Wellness: Fitness and Nutrition

Empowering Women: A Plan of Action

Advocacy

Leading Across Generations 

Interpersonal Communication

Leading Change

On the weekends, we gathered for group events such as shopping and picnics. We also learned more about the women and operations of Delta Kappa Gamma International. 

The next Leadership Management Seminar is in the summer of ’18. I believe applications will be on the DKG International website this summer. I will echo Eleanor and Judy and tell you it is an incredible experience and I hope you consider applying to be a part of it. 

Report – Webmaster – Maryanne Allan

Password is needed for the members’ page - BGAlaska1

Current focus - Members page update – Chapter treasurers, please send an updated membership list to me. (I already have Epsilon and Zeta.) Thank you.

Five chapters or organizations share their websites on the state page. 

Anchorage Area Council

Nu 

Zeta

Beta Educational Scholarship Foundation

Golden Apple Award (Anchorage)

My address is dkgallan@gmail.com if you have questions or concerns about the website.

If any other chapters are interested in creating a website, the International site has a helpful tutorial for setting up a Weebly.com site.

Scholarship Report by Tanya O’Brien

Even with our posting the information for State Scholarships in the Nugget this year with Aldean’s help we never received any applicants.  Mary Ann Curtis, Gayle Hammons and myself are very concerned about the lack of interest and how we can do more to attract recipients.  Next year we plan to notify each chapter president and enclose the application for scholarship within the first couple of months and follow up by reminders by the end of January.  Let’s try to get some applicants, perhaps at our 2018 conference we could simplify the application?

Beta Gamma State Strategic Action Plan for Renewal Draft March 13, 2017 Proposed April 23, 2017

Suggested changes from SAP April 2013 are in red

I. Membership -

Goal #1: To broaden the membership base. •Invite educators representing varying cultures and educational disciplines as well as younger

members Goal #2: To retain members. • Maintain current membership levels across the membership base Goal #3: To encourage active membership. • Encourage Chapters to use the recruitment plan outlined in Guidelines for Chapter Membership

Committee Chairs, Pages 8-9, 10-13, 26-28

• Use re-orientation materials from the International Web Site with all current members Goal #4: To continue the recognition of long-term members (25 years and up).

II. Communication/Publication -

Goal #1: To continue to provide information through the “Nuggets” electronically with each chapter responsible for printing copies for members as needed.

Goal #2: To continue to provide information through the state web site and through electronic information from the state president to chapter presidents who will disseminate information to chapter members.

Goal #3: To continue to encourage Chapter members to utilize the State and International Web Sites as well as a Chapter one if available.

Goal #4: To continue to publish the State Directory on the state web site with secure access only. Goal #5: Utilize Go-to-Meeting and other technology to facilitate communication with the State

Executive Board and State Committees.

III. Marketing (formerly Public Relations) -

Goal #1: To continue publicizing the achievements and activities of the Society and its members in the local media and send copies to the Nuggets Editor, State President, State Web Master, and State Historian.

IV. Program/Projects & Educational Services -

Goal #1: To draft the Mission Statement of the State Literacy Project when the State Executive Board selects one.

V. Society Structure -

Goal #1: To become familiar with Society structure as established in the International documents • Review the new International Constitution and Standing Rules • Review and update the Beta Gamma State Constitution, Standing Rules, and CommitteeStructure

VI. Society Purpose

Goal #1: To maintain an awareness of the Society purposes through chapter programs, ceremonies, and activities.

Proposed by Kati Rogness, Helen Gonion, Amy Downing.
Judy Ireton, Chair

State Finance Chair Report

April 22, 2017
The finance committee has met to discuss current budget demands and prepared the proposed 2017-2019 state budget.

Our proposed income is based on current active and reserve membership numbers (with a very slight increase). We continued the hope of twenty new members for initiation fees. There are currently 207 active members and 8 reserve members in good standing.

Our expenditures for fiscal year July 1, 2017 - June 30, 2018 are based on past actual costs. Costs for meeting in Homer in April have been considered. Expenses in fiscal year July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019 are less as there will not be a face to face gathering (our understanding as of this point in time).

We continue to show a draw down from savings in order to balance this budget, but we have more than sufficient funds in the bank (see Treasurer’s Report) at this time to cover costs without using savings funds. 

Respectfully submitted,

Cherilyn Ansley

attached: Proposed Budget

BUDGET

BETA GAMMA STATE

2017-2019








2017-2018


2018-2019

INCOME:


Active Members (210 x $24)


$5,040



$ 5,040


Reserve members (8 x $9)


       72

                   
        72


Initiation Fees (20 x $2.50)


       50


                     50


Draw Down Savings



   5,000


 
  1,000





TOTAL

$10,162


$ 6,162

EXPENDITURES:

Travel:


President’s Discretionary Fund


$3,000



$3,000


State Officer’s (once a year)

 
  1,000


                      0


Chapter Presidents (once a biennium)
  
  2,000



         0


Committee Chairs (once a biennium)

     350


 
         0







$6,350



$3,000

Communications:


Website





$      0



$     34


Go-To-Meeting




      56



       56







$    56



$     90

Leadership Training:




$1,000



$       0

Executive Board Expenses:


Officers’ Supplies (postage, printing, etc)

$     25



$     25


Treasurer’s Bond




     150



     150








$   175


     
$   175

State Financial Misc. Expenses:


Travel Insurance




$     75



$     75


Liability Insurance



     175


     
     175


Nonprofit Corp Biennial Report

         
         0


                    25


Change of Registered Agent Report
                    25


                      0


Safety Deposit Box



       60


                    60


State Achievement Award


     103


                      0


Outgoing NW Regional Director’s Gift
        
         0


                    35


Outgoing International President’s Gift              
         0
  

                    50


World Fellowship Donation


       50


       
       50


International Speaker’s Fund

       
       50


                    50


State Officers Installation Roses

   
       



       50


State Literacy Project



     500


  
     500







$1,038



$1,070

Total Income





$10,162


$6,162

Total Expenses





$  8,619


$4,335

Balance






$  1,543


$1,827 

Prepared by Finance Committee 04/21/17

Approved in April 22, 2017 Convention GTM

Cherilyn Ansley, Chair

